## TWO RIVERS PUBLIC SCHOOL DISTRICT BOARD OF EDUCATION

## Regular School Board Meeting - September 14, 2020

- 1. The meeting was called to order by President Jaimie Salta at 6:48 p.m.
- 2. The following members were present: Commissioners Michael Canty, Zak Peterson, Julie Schroeder, Maria Veldre, Randy Williams and Jaimie Salta. Commissioner Gregory Ross was excused from this meeting.
- 3. Written notice of this meeting was sent to the news media on Friday, September 11, 2020.
- 4. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
- 5. Motion by Com. Canty, seconded by Com. Peterson, to approve the agenda as posted; motion carried unanimously.
- 6. Motion by Com. Canty, seconded by Com. Williams, to approve the minutes of the Regular School Board Meeting of August 10, 2020, Special School Board Meeting of August 14, 2020, Committee of the Whole Board Meeting of August 24, 2020, and Special School Board Meeting of August 31, 2020; motion carried unanimously.
- 7. Recognition of invited visitors and guests: Jolene McMahon and Angela Spaeth provided an update on the Lighthouse Learning Academy where the enrollment is at 150 students.
- 8. Questions and comments from citizens on agenda items: None.
- 9. Communications: None.
- 10. Financial Statements:
  - A. Motion by Com. Williams, seconded by Com. Veldre, to approve August bills in the amount of \$671,676.35; motion carried unanimously.
  - B. Motion by Com. Canty, seconded by Com. Williams to file activity funds and financial statements.
- 11. Board Committee Reports: None.
- 12. Old Business: None.
- 13. New Business:
  - A. Motion by Com. Schroeder, seconded by Com. Peterson, to accept a donation from Christopher Pieschel, Class of 2016, of a Target gift card in the amount of \$125 along with various care packages of snacks and school supplies valued at \$95 to be used for student needs; motion carried unanimously.
- 14. District Administrator's Report: Lisa Quistorf provided a summary of the first week of school where there was a very smooth transition. The first week of school students met Tuesday through Friday. Since March the administrative team has been continually

revising and working on the best start to the school year. The plan we have in place is to keep everyone safe. The staff and students are extremely happy to be back in school. Students are doing a fantastic job wearing facemasks. If we stay healthy we can continue in school. Elementary students are separated by plexiglass on their tables. We are working with the Manitowoc County Health Department if anyone contracts COVID-19. Lisa thanked the Board for their support in our reopening plan. Jaimie Salta also thanked the staff for all of their extra effort. Upcoming events were announced.

15. Motion by Com. Veldre seconded by Com. Canty, to adjourn the meeting at 7:23 p.m.; motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Dulie Schreder

Julie Schroeder

School Board Clerk

Lou Ann Linzmeier

Administrative Assistant